AFFIRMATIVE ACTION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
November 30, 2011
Present:  Jeannine Kitzhaber, Travis Tubre,, Mike Roy, Andriel Dees, and Jennifer Borup

1.
Minutes of October 26st meeting.  Approved with corrections to the Discrimination/Harassment Statement.
2.
Agenda:   Approved with 2 additions for information from Andriel:  

· Apparent lack of training on hiring for classified staff

· How job vacancies are written

3.
Coordination with Diversity and Inclusivity Committee.   The C & D Committee has not met since our last meeting.  They meet later today.  Andriel and Travis will be at that meeting.
4.
Action on recommendation to require disability accommodation and also harassment statements on all syllabi.   Both the Disability Committee and the Inclusivity and Diversity Committee have agreed to co-sponsor the submission of the Disability Accommodation as well as Discrimination/Harassment statements as required content of all syllabi to the Faculty Senate Executive Committee.  Jennifer will forward those statements to Wes Chapin.  Those statements are:


The University of Wisconsin-River Falls welcomes students with disabilities into its educational programs, activities, residential halls, and everything else it offers. Those who’ll need academic adjustments or accommodations for a disability should contact the Disability Services Office (105 Davee Library; 715-425-3531). Decisions to allow adjustments and accommodations are made on the basis of clinical documentation the students provide to sufficiently indicate the nature of their situation. Additional information is at:  http://www.uwrf.edu/disabilityservices/ADA.html.
The University of Wisconsin River Falls strives to maintain our campus as a place of work and study for faculty, staff and students that is free of all forms of prohibited discrimination and harassment.  For a list of prohibited behaviors and protected classes, please see(Andriel is going to arrange for a webpage with just this information on it and that link will go here).  If you have concerns about such behavior, contact your instructor, the Assistant Director, Office of Student Rights & Responsibilities 715-425-4555, or the Office of Equity, Diversity and Inclusion at 715-425-3833.
5.
Recruitment Plan.  Andriel met with the Leadership Academy to talk to them about the myths related to affirmative action.  The group recommended that those funds that are available to publish job notices in historically, African American, Hispanic and women’s publications be made available for faculty to recruit at national conferences within their disciplines.  Jennifer will follow up with this by talking with Dean Solberg about how those advertising monies are allocated and how much flexibility college deans have to use those funds.   She will ask the same things of an administrative team leader who has access to this kind of recruiting money.

The Committee agreed that we will continue to work on the actual search and screen process itself while working on the above pre-search aspects of good recruitment practices.

5.
Next meeting.   The next meeting will be scheduled after the new class schedules are out for Spring.
Respectfully submitted:  Jennifer Borup, Chair
